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Attendance

	Independent Power Marketers
	Mark Holler – Tenaska Power Services Co.


	Investor Owned Utilities
	Trish Egan – Oncor Electric Delivery Co.



	Municipals
	Tamila Nikazm – Austin Energy

Lee Starr – Bryan Texas Utilities (BTU)
Simon Castillo  – CPS Energy


	Cooperatives
	Loretto Martin  – Lower Colorado River Authority



	Others


	Don Blackburn
Bob Helton
Trish Egan

Jack Brown
Brett Ogin

Ryan Evans

Seth Cochran
Josephine Wan


	
	Tanya Rohauer
David Hastings
Sridhar Pushpavanam

Ambrose Krumpe

Clint Sandidge

Juliana Brint

Jennifer Maine



	ERCOT Staff
	Mark Ruane

Vanessa Spells
Suresh Pabbisetty

Rizaldy Zapanta


	Julio Dovalina


The meeting was called to order at 9:05 am.
Approval of Meeting Minutes – June 27, 2012 
Tamila Nikazm submitted a motion to approve the June 27, 2012 minutes. Lee Starr seconded the motion. The motion passed.   
Review of NPRRs 

The group discussed the following PRRs/NPRRs:

NPRR 460 
WGR Ramp Rate Limitations
NPRR 467 
Balancing Account Resettlement due to DAM Resettlement
Ms. Nikazm submitted a motion to approve the NPRRs mentioned above and that there are no credit implications.  Mr. Starr seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
Review of ACPE, A&M Parameters
Ms. Nikazm submitted a motion to endorse the current ACPE, A& M parameters without any changes.  Ambrose Krumpe seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
Review Creditworthiness Standards
Mark Holler reported that there had not been any comments received from the group regarding the proposed changes.  Ms. Nikazm also informed the group Eric Goff will also be leading a group to conduct a full review of the creditworthiness standards.  Mr. Ruane said that ERCOT will circulate the proposed changes to the group for review and comments.  He also told the group that ERCOT has started monitoring and reporting the LC concentration levels to the F&A.
Sridhar Pushpavanam asked if ERCOT can disclose the names of any banks that will be nearing any threshold levels that could later be agreed upon.  This will assist market participants in executing letters of credit which typically is a lengthy process.  Mr. Ruane said that ERCOT may report to the F&A any bank that may be reaching or exceeding any threshold levels that may be agreed.  
Other Business

Mark Holler asked about the details of the execution of the seasonal adjustment factor.  Mr. Ruane responded that the seasonal adjustment factor will be implemented effective August 1, 2012 along with the reduction in the 60-day look back for ADTE.
Ryan Evans inquired about the details of the latest market participant default.  Vanessa Spells replied that ERCOT will later provide more information about the default.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:40 a.m.
